MCCI BOARD ANNUAL MEETING
AUGUST 16, 2006; 7:00 P.M. – MCTV STUDIO AT CROCKER

MINUTES

Present:  Michael Muller, Anne Harding, Mike Farrick, Michael Langknecht, , Robin Mide, Dean Garvin
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1. Minutes:  In Peter Hitchcock’s absence there were no minutes to approve.  Anne Harding agreed to take the minutes for the current meeting.
2. Treasurer/Business Report:  Anne Harding reported that bank accounts were reconciled on schedule and spending remained within the projected cash flow.  An appointment has been made with Wendy Marsden to prepare the 2005 taxes.  Information is being gathered – It is anticipated there will be a minimum of three hours in charges to complete the work ($270).  IRS research shows the HRA (Health Reimbursement Arrangement) plan will likely be most beneficial to employees.  It is hoped the accounts will be set up by the end of the quarter.  On a motion by Anne Harding and second by Mike Farrick the board voted unanimously to waive the 90 review period for Robin Mide and retroactively provide the HRA benefit to the start of her non-interim hire.
3. Administrative Director’s Report:

a. Upcoming Programming:  Several programs are planned or being investigated –  upcoming natural history programs at the Great Falls Discovery Center, a “Coffee House Series”, library events, Shea Theater events, the People’s Harvest, the building of the Habitat for Humanity house, and a home security program by the local police.
b. Steve Alves:  MCTV was contacted about filming an interview with Steve Alves in conjunction with selling box sets of his productions.  The board decided more information was needed before proceeding with approval.  
c. Register of Deeds:  MCTV was approached by Peter Woods regarding the airing of his campaign tape for the Registrar of Deeds position.  The board requested that other candidates be offered the same opportunity.  The board also suggested setting up a debate if candidates were amenable.
d. CAC Meeting:  In general the CAC was pleased with the most recent quarterly report.  They requested a PSA slide that solicits feedback from viewers.  Robin will add one to the cycle.  It was recommended that MCTV contact Town Meeting members for feedback.  The CAC also suggested a feedback line for the press releases.  Other recommendations included:  contacting Kulick & Rosenberg regarding the Coke Bill; downloading the video for airing; solicit information about GED viewers and let schools know about this; solicit board members from other organizations such as Catholic Ministry and Riverculture.  The CAC noted the new programming and raised some concerns about the cost of satellite programming and the non-local aspect of that type of programs (in spite of viewer requests).
4. Technical Director’s Report:  
a. Selectboard Office:  The setup is almost complete -- some small raceway issues, cabinet still needs to be installed, and some technical problems with the remote need to be resolved.  The Selectboard appears happy with the setup.
b. Inventory:  The inventory and wish list are complete – copies distributed.

c. GED Series:  The Greenfield Literacy Project has reported viewer contacts as a result of the series being aired.  They are very happy.

d. NASA Series:  The programs are being aired.  No issues to date.

e. Training:  A series of technical trainings about studio production will begin in September followed by editing trainings.
5. Thank You Letters:  need to be written to Irene Schneiderman for the gift of the printer and Northeast Generation Services for the cash donation.  The board needs to consider underwriting and supporter policies in order to solicit business and individual donations.

6. LPFM Update:  A new channel would be required to proceed any further.  If enough interest we could contact our legislators.

7. Personnel Policies:  no further changes have been made.  Mike Farrick distributed some sample harassment policies.  It was suggested this policy be moved from personnel to general policies and procedures.

8. Station Policies & Website:  No action was taken at this time but it was noted that Station Policies need a thorough review.

9. Old Home Days:  it was agreed that brochures would be available to distribute at the Reporter table.  Electronic files will be emailed to Anne Harding for printing.
10. Next board meeting is scheduled for Wed. Sept 20, 2005 at 7 p.m. and next ET meeting is scheduled for Wed., Aug. 23, 2006 at 3:00 p.m.

11. The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Minutes taken by: Anne Harding
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